Archers Association of Nova Scotia

AANS Policy 2012-010 - Funding Archers

Policy on Funding Archers participating in
national and international championships.

For archers (AANS members) participating in international archery championships outside of Canada,
AANS will pay for registrations up to a maximum of $250 / year, if funding allows.

For archers (AANS members) participating in Canadian archery championships and other national
championships outside the Maritimes, AANS will pay for registrations up to a maximum of $150 / year, if
funding allows.

AANS also has a yearly national travel fund made up of contributions from Clubs and Associations
belonging to AANS. The practice of AANS has been and should continue to be to match all monies
contributed by member Clubs and Associations. These funds are to be used to help archers travel to
national championships.

In addition, Archery Canada may provide AANS with travel funds equal to 1 airfare to the city of the
national championships that AANS distributes equally to the top Target/Field Athlete and 3D Athlete
traveling to national archery championships.

To be considered for travel funding to attend national championships, an athlete must be a member of
AANS and must declare his/her intention to the Provincial Coach and either the 3D or Target Director, in
writing, by June 1st of the current year for Target and prior to the Outdoor 3D Provincials for 3D.

To be eligible for AANS travel funding Target/Field Athletes must meet the criteria set out in the current
years Target Team Selection Criteria document. Similarly, 3D Athletes must meet the criteria in the
current year’s 3D Criteria document. These two documents also contain the mechanism and rules for
selection of the top athletes to receive Archery Canada travel funding.

The available AANS travel funds are divided equally by all archers meeting the current years Target
Team Selection Criteria or the current year’s 3D Criteria document.

Those athletes under the age of 18 must be accompanied by an un-funded parent or guardian.
As members of the provincial archery team, archers are expected to comply with all policies of AANS.

In the event that the National 3D, Target and Field Championships are held in the Maritime
Provinces, the Travel Funding mentioned above shall not be distributed to the archers
attending. It shall be held for distribution in the upcoming year or in a year when the National
3D, Target and Field Championships are held outside the Maritime Provinces.

This policy was approved by the Executive on 2012/08/29 for recommendation to the Board for
approval. This policy was approved by the AANS Board of Directors on 2012/11/18.



